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LIGHTS  has been a highly successful support to families and individuals for over 5 
years. Our Facts and Figures on page 3 are an accurate testimony to this. 
 

We have now come to an important crossroads in our short history. 
 

When LIGHTS was created, it was anticipated that the Ministry of Community and 
Social Services individualized funding programs and streams would continue.   
 

But in recent years there has not been any new investment in these funding 
streams in Ontario.  
 

LIGHTS families understand there is no guarantee of Ministry funding, or any  
continuation of LIGHTS funding beyond our five year maximum funding  
period.  Our first LIGHTS’ families complete their 5 year funding commitment in 
August 2016. 
 

At this point in time, there is still no new funding alternative to which these families 
can apply. Nevertheless, Community Living Toronto continues to work with the 
government to find a long-term solution for people (including LIGHTS’ families ) 
who are waiting for individualized supports.  We hope for a positive outcome.  
  

Feedback from the Ministry regarding the goals of LIGHTS has been unabashedly 
positive: permanent funding for the LIGHTS facilitator and also an initial three years 
of funding for a second facilitator have been committed, as we pointed out in the 
February 2016 Newsletter.  
  

As a result of that commitment, in June, the LIGHTS 
Advisory Board made an important and carefully thought 
out decision, to give our families an up-to-one year  
funding extension, while we work towards a resolution 
for those seeking individualized support. 
 

This extension is for individuals whose funding is set to 
expire this summer, and who need this extension for the 
stability of their current living situation. Our two LIGHTS 
facilitators will continue to work with LIGHTS’ families 
and individuals to ensure a suitable and stable transition  
during the next year. 
 

Because one thing is not arguable:  LIGHTS is now  
a proven housing alternative for families who have a 
loved one with an intellectual disability.  We’re working hard to address the  
ever-growing number of requests for housing support. As we take on more and 
more families, we are pressing the Ontario government to work much harder at 
finding solutions to the housing crisis in developmental services in Ontario,  
especially as it relates to directly funding families. We will continue to educate and 
advocate for change, supporting our families on their journey.     
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Our Mission 
 

Through partnership with families, philanthropists, government, and established agencies, LIGHTS will 

make supportive housing a reality for individuals with an intellectual disability. As a result, these citizens  

and their families will have a greater quality of life. 

 

To that end, while most of our messaging is one-on-one and with  
families, LIGHTS has been featured in the mainstream media in the 
past few months, bringing our cause and our mission more and more 
into the public eye.  LIGHTS was featured on CBC television, CBC 
radio, online and in print , telling the story of one particular family, 
Krystal and her mom Madeleine, and the challenge they faced trying 
to find a housing solution. Canadian Living Magazine’s August 2016 
issue boasts an article written by Madeleine.  It’s title gets right at the 
central issue:  “Finding a Home." 
  
Our Facts & Figures reveal how appreciated our work is, and how 
much need there is for our programs.  We are very proud of our 5 

years of steady growth and impact. Inquiries about LIGHTS are at an all-time high, with calls and emails coming in 
daily. There is no doubt: Individuals and families need support and guidance, and they are sharing their  
experiences – families helping families – in the true spirit of LIGHTS.   
  

Partnerships are the secret to LIGHTS’ success.  We are always looking for new ways to make independent,  
affordable and supported living attainable for our families.  This year alone we celebrated a number of new  
partnerships that will help make this kind of supportive housing a reality.  Here are two of them. 
  
With a multi-year grant from the Webster Foundation we were able to create The Webster Capital Resource Fund. 
It provides up to $2,500 to LIGHTS’ individuals who are struggling with the start-up costs of moving into their new 
home.  The grants are used to pay for essential household items.  
  
We have also partnered with Centennial College to create the Friendly Housemates initiative.  The project provides 
an affordable way for LIGHTS’ families to have a college student live with their son or daughter as a roommate--
thereby creating companionship and support for the family, as well as a unique social and educational opportunity 
to the student.  
  
Looking back on another year at LIGHTS, we keeping dreaming big.  But we see ever greater needs, which means 
ever more work needs to be done. As extreme and persistent as the need for humane and independent housing for 
the intellectually disabled continues to be, we also see opportunity. Thanks to the path we have created, families 
have options that did not exist before.  

 

Thank you for helping to create these options. Many of you are making your second, third and fourth commitments 
to our families. We hope you appreciate the impact you are having on LIGHTS’ families and the housing crisis for 
these families in Toronto. We certainly do! 
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Friendly Housemates presents an affordable  
option for some of our LIGHTSô families. 

www.lights.to 
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Our Vision 
 

Enabling citizens with an intellectual disability to live in a home of their own, thereby enriching  

our communities. 

 

www.lights.to 

FACTS & FIGURES 



 

 

 

Part of the magic of LIGHTS is the perfect partnership between donors, volunteers, families, 

agencies and government. It ensures that the money you help us raise goes to support  

individuals who have an intellectual disability, and their pursuit of a home.   
 

 

 

$1,000,000 +   Robert and Mary Pat Armstrong, Li Ka Shing Canada Foundation 

  

$250,000 - $499,000   The Harold E. Ballard Foundation   

  

$100,000—$249,999   Anonymous,  CIBC, John Clark, The Cochrane Family Foundation, Harry E. Foster        

Foundation, Roger Greenberg, The John C. and Sally Horsfall Eaton Foundation, MCSS, TD Bank, R. Howard 

Webster  

Foundation 

  

$50,000 - $99,999   Patsy and Jamie Anderson, Bank of Montreal, George and Katherine Dembroski, E.W. 

Bickle Foundation, W. Robert and Gail Farquharson, The Henry White Kinnear Foundation, LIGHTS Golf 

Gathering, The McLean Foundation, Minto Foundation Inc., RBC Foundation, Scotiabank     

 

$25,000 - $49,999   Rick & Priscilla Brooks-Hill, CIBC Mellon, Robert Grundleger, Tom and Catharina        

MacMillan, The Honourable Margaret McCain, Catherine and Maxwell Meighen Foundation, The Ward Family  

Foundation           

 

$10,000 - $24,999   Marilyn and Charlie Baillie, Don and Sheila Bayne, Judy and Doug Biggar, Donald Brown, 

Sally and Ted Conrod, Susan and Thomas D'Aquino, David and Ann Doritty, Henry and Victoria Eaton, Peter 

Goring, The Greey-Lennox Charitable Foundation, John Hunkin, Jackman Foundation, David Knight, Chris and 

Joanne Lang, Hugh Mackenzie, Carol June McLean, The Million Dollar Roundtable, Roger and Maureen    

Parkinson, A. Britton Smith Foundation, Richard Stoneman, Daniel F. Sullivan, Torys LLP, Geoffrey Wilson, 

Shelagh and David Wilson  

 

$5,000 - $9,999   Capital Group, The Ralph M. Barford Foundation, Janet Charlton,  Robert Comish, Barry 

Cooper, Jordan and Lynne Elliott, Empire Life, Bruce and Karen Etherington, David and Judy Galloway, Carol 

Gray, Chris and Diane Keating, Kiwanis Club of Toronto Foundation, Robert W. Korthals, F.K. Morrow      

Foundation, George E. Nutter, Robert Ogilvie, Tim and Francis Price, Duff and Patricia Scott, David and Jan 

Stewart, Robert and Joan Wright            

 

$2,500 - $4,999   Peter Anderson Memorial, Aurion Capital, Robert and Karen Glass, Peter Paul Charitable 

Inc., Barbara Payne, Bruce Rivers, William and Meredith Saunderson, The WB Family Foundation         
   

 

We have many donors who have given up to $2,500 who are not listed. 

Information correct at time of printing. We apologize for any errors or omissions. 
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Donations are what makes LIGHTS possible. 
 

Please make all cheques payable to:  
Community Living Toronto  

re: LIGHTS fund 
Or donate online at:  

www.lights.to 

www.LIGHTS.to 
20 Spadina Road, Toronto, ON M5R 2S7 

647.729.1178  abradley@cltoronto.ca 

Charitable Registration #10769 4143 RR0001 

Thank You! 


